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Nigel Lawson sent me a copy of his minute of 10 December in whic

NCB PIT CLOSURES

he reported on his preliminary discussions with the Chairman of

the Coal Board about the Board's thinking on pit closures.

———

i This is a helpful analysis and I agree with Nigel that there
does not seem to be any need for any immediate action, beyond that
agreed as a result of the recent MISC57 Report, until we have
considered very carefully the Board's considered advice following
their meeting on 17 December. When Nigel puts his proposals to us,
I think that it would be helpful if he were to provide at the same
time some appraisal of the Board's draft Corporate Plan and
financial prospects. No doubt it is already clear that the
Board's disastrous financial position points to maximum possible
closures over the next year or so. Nevertheless, our discussions
on the industry's capacity ought to take place against the

background of some quantification of its future financial prospects.

3. I am sending a copy of this minute to the Home Secretary, the
Secretaries of State for Defence, Energy, Scotland, Industrv,
Transport, Wales and Employment and to John Sparrow and to Sir Robert

Armstrong.
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